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FROM THE BRIDGE

The big event during October was the Walet Regatta. The weather was as
fine as anyone could have hoped. All those who participated in or worked
to support the regatta experienced one of the best weekends on the water
possible. We were privileged to see some excellent sailing under
beautiful conditions. The Long Beach Yacht Club really appreciates the
help of all who were responsible for supporting the regatta; particular
thanks go to Angus MacMillen and the Gulfport Yacht Club for the
assistance of the Weather Leg as a Committee boat for the Portsmouth and
Multihull series and to Chuck Rumsey on Norma Lee for acting as the
Committee Boat for the Non-Spinnaker Cruisers and Flying Scot series.

More improvements on the building and grounds were completed during
October, including the sign on the east end of the club. As the weather
begins to deteriorate, we can still do a lot to make the inside look
nicer. Watch for some of these in the near future and if you have some
ideas to make the club an even more pleasent place to be, just pass those
ideas on to one of the board members.

CONGRATULATIONS TO: TOM AND SHIRLEY STEEN ON THE NEW BOAT!

On 23 Oct, Tom and Shirley purchased a 34 foot Mainship cabin cruiser

named Sapphire which was promptly visited by a large number of friends
that same evening. The club is fortunate to have the Steens as members
and now one more reason has been added as they have volunteered to use
"Sapphire" as a Committee Boat to help the Club with racing activities.

Don't forget the General Membership Meeting on the 4th of November.
This is your opportunity to elect new members to the Board of Governors
and to enjoy some free Red Beans and Rice with fellow club members.

HOWARD KAPP,
Commodore



HOUSE COMMITTEE

October was somewhat slow at the club; however, the Walet Regatta was a
great success with a fine turnout at the "Pig Roast"- which those that
attended enjoyed very much. The biegnets and coffee prepared by Anna
Charlton and Elaine Kirkman were as good as those served at "Cafe Du
Monde." Many thanks to both of them and all the other people who assisted
in a successful Walet for a job well done.

Howard Kapp arrived a bit late Saturday morning to get the pig started;
seems he was mumbling something about being at the "President" until 3:AM.
However, we got the pig started about 5:AM and were relieved by Billy Aborn
at 6:AM. We then woke Howard and sent him home. Guy "Woody" Woodard
relieved Billy so he could watch Ole Miss get defeated by Alabama. About
3:PM, we had a near disaster when the pig nearly fell apart into the fire.
We made a successful rescue which was shortly overcome by the appetite of
our members and guests.

Christmas is getting close and the calendar still has a number of good
dates open for your private parties during the Christmas season. The
earlier you make your reservations, the better we can fill your needs.
Don't forget we will not be serving dinner on Friday evenings during of
December. However, hamburgers and french fries will be available in the
lounge on Friday nights during the month.

Howard Mays
House Committee

NOTICE! NOTICE! NOTICE!
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

WEDNESDAY - 4 NOVEMBER, 7:00 PM

FREE : RED BEANS AND RICE WITH CORN BREAD

MEMBERSHTP COMMITTEE

New member applications have fallen off in the last couple of months.
Please make an effort to invite a friend or acquaintance to join.
Applications can be picked up at the bar, or call me and I will contact any
prospective member.

The below named individuals have applied for membership in the club and
their names will be presented to the Board of Governors for approval on 11
November, 1992.

September 25,1992

Joel & Marlene Waltman
125 West Avenue

Long Beach, Ms 39560

Don Evans
Membership Chairman
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FLEET CAPTAIN NOTES

Fall is upon us and the weather is by far the best of the year for
going sailing. The LBYC Flying Scots, Prams, and Sunfish are YOUR
boats. They are there for YOU and YOURS to use. Paul Murphy has been
racing one of the Clubs' Scots each Sunday in our Fun on the Sound
series and he needs some competition. Contact the Race and Sail
Committee (Holly Murray: 388-6880) to get checked out.

Only a few more races are scheduled for the Fun on the Sound series.
So far, the turn out has been excellent with an average of 10 boats
each Sunday. The addition this year of an official LBYC Committee/Chase
boat (appropriately named Yellow Dog) and permanent race marks have
really made running this series of races a breeze. Overall series
awards will be given out at the Commodores' Ball.

Fair winds, beautiful weather and enjoyable competition greeted all
sailors in this years running of the Walet Regatta. The list of THANKS
would last many pages, so I'll just say a JOB WELL DONE to all who
worked to make this event so enjoyable to the sailors. Our Race and
Sail Committee Chairperson (Holly Murray) can be proud of the quality
event her committee staged. The trophies and door prizes awarded to
participants were outstanding.

Walet Regatta Trophy Winners

PHRF NON-SPINNAKER COAST CAT CLUB (CCC) BEST OF FLEET

Judy Pizzetta - Kalani 1. Doug Stein - CCC
Ted Thomas

— Daddy's Home
MULTIHULL A

PHRF SPINNAKER 1. Doug Stein - CCC
Illustrious Crew- Snotfas 2. John Suares - LBYC
Steve Burnsed -~ Rip-0ff
Linda Bernard - Whistling MULTIHULL B

Dixie 1. Tom Greiczek - LBYC
2. Craig McCullen - CCC

FLYING SCOTS MASTERS FLYING SCOTS OPEN

Frank Allen - PCYC 1. Robby Smith - BYC
Sandy Dugan - PCYC
John Burke — LBYC

Craig Nichols
Fleet Captain

RECIPROCAL PRIVILEGES

The American Legion Yacht Club in Newport Beach, California has granted
reciprocal privileges to members of the Long Beach Yacht Club. Those of
us who are ever visiting in that area should keep this in mind and stop
in to see them. Their address is:

American Legion Yacht Club

215 15th Street

Newport Beach, Ca 92663



